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Many Friends in Aotearoa/ New Zealand have had a long and deeply-held understanding 
that the whole of creation is sacred. We have experienced personally the beauty and inter-
connectedness of creation. 
  
The time has come for our Yearly Meeting to affirm these leadings of the Spirit as a 
testimony. We need to recognise the spiritual nature of our responsibility to live with 
reverence for life. We want to extend our compassion for each other to compassion for all of 
life. 
  
Each of us is part of the whole of life. All of life is in each of us. We grieve for the parts of 
our greater being that have been lost. We are driving thousands of species to extinction, 
causing deforestation, erosion and floods, polluting our rivers, soil, oceans and atmosphere. 
  
Let us recognise the diversity of life, its interdependence and balance. The inherent wisdom 
of life astounds us. From cells to ecosystems we see a self-organising, self-repairing, co-
operative whole. Our human focus needs to be widened to encompass the whole web of life. 
We need to change from domination to participation. The process will not be easy. 
  
Our belief in simplicity will help us to live full and joyful lives without devouring the earth's 
resources. We can cheerfully do more with less. 
  
We affirm that we are able to make a difference. Now is the time to act together trusting that 
the inner Light will open our eyes to the Light within the whole of creation and will lead us 
to our right place. 
  
To each person life has given a unique being. We call on everyone to use that uniqueness to 
serve the whole. We encourage individual Friends of all ages and all meetings to consider 
and amend our life-styles and to support each other in making the changes necessary as 
our witness to this testimony. 
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